PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 15th December 2016

Present: 
Staff: Dr Rajkumar, Angela Allenby, Sue Lane

Patients: Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Tessa Bradshaw, Alan Bell, Janice Cressey
Chairman Jean Ellerton opened the meeting. 
Apologies: Brian Pike, Janice Pike, Stephen Belcher, Janice Blanchard, Pamela Brown, Mary Pollock
Mary Pollock is unable to attend anymore PPG meetings and has asked to be removed as a member.  Michael Kenny has sadly passed away.

Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.   

Matters Arising:

Surgery Lift – Practice bid has gone through to the next stage and the practice is now waiting to hear what the next step is.  Mr Bell asked if the quote stills stands due to the length of time taking for funding to come through.  Angela will email Stilz Lifts to check – Action Angela
Care Network – Work around the care networks has been happening in the community and social care with the Health Visitors and District Nurses to create an infrastructure and single point of access.  Dr Rajkumar attended a meeting on 9th November which discussed what practices would like the Care Networks to focus on; social prescribing for patient well-being and isolation are priorities.  Mrs Ellerton asked if the practice had any involvement from AGE UK – Sue said she would contact AGE UK  to see what they could offer or if they could come into the practice to speak with the managers.  Action: Sue
Special Meeting with N. Lincs PPG Forum with MP’s
Unfortunately Mr Bell was unable to attend the above meeting in Mrs Ellerton’s absence.  Minutes from the meeting were circulated via email to PPG members and copies available at the meeting.
One of the main issues was around the Breast Screening Unit to rural villages for people who have no transport and also the steps up to the unit for ladies with mobility issues.

Another issue has been around referrals from GP surgeries to the hospital going missing and patients not receiving an appointment.  Angela has just completed an audit of their referrals from January to end of September 2016 and only found 2 referrals out of 800 that the hospital had not received, both for the ENT department due to an IT process; the hospital gateway for referrals has been given the relevant patients information and both patients have since been contacted.
FFT Comments
All the comments were very positive and complementary.  Practice aims to continue to offer excellent service and maintain their high standard.
Any other business

· Mrs Cressey remarked that when she was in the waiting room last week there were children who were getting dangerously close to an electric socket with a pen in their hands.  She wondered about using safety socket covers or protectors however the practice had had to remove all the socket protectors following an alert to all surgeries on 30th June 2016 stating that they should not be used in health or social care premises.  Subsequent to the meeting Angela checked the wording on the safety alert which reads:
Socket covers are not constructed to any electrical or other safety standard.  The pins on the socket covers may be larger than the socket tubes which can cause damage to the socket and defeat the safety design o BS1363.

In certain circumstances the insertion of socket covers or their breakage whilst in use can allow foreign objects to be inserted directly onto live parts within the socket thus presenting a high risk of electric shock.

· The practice now has a Nurse Practitioner working as a locum and doing some clinics at the surgery (2 per month at the moment).  Katy can prescribe, conduct medication reviews and can assess minor ailments.
No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 16th March 2016 at 12.30pm for which Mr Bell gave apologies.
The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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